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There has been much given to humanity by those of us from the Pleiades, 
those who have come to walk among you, those who have found voices 

among the human family of Earth to deliver our messages.  
 

I wish to cover, if I might, my own background with the human family of 
Earth. I have been here a very long time. I came as a volunteer when 

Lemuria was not yet called Lemuria. I was an observer, an assistant to one 
who was more experienced than I at effective observation and assistance to 

emerging human families. Today I have with me on this mission my 

immediate family. They do travel with me. Many of us have, when we are 
long-term, the equivalent of our families with us. It was not so then. 

 
Then, I was a young observer, an apprentice. And when I first encountered 

the Lemurians outside the briefing room as it were, I was quite stunned. I 
felt myself quite superior to these very, very backward individuals. And you 

see, that is an attitude that I needed to overcome very quickly or my 
superiors would have wondered how in the world I passed the screening and 

I would not have been allowed to continue. But you see, the textbook-and-
preparation regimen is not always adequate to the first-hand encounter.  

 
I made a dear friend within Lemurian society and that is what changed my 

attitude and my mind. That is what made me see and feel and experience 
Oneness, Oneness in a human family that was much younger in the journey 

of return to Source than I was. I made a very dear friend and we laughed 

together. My friend taught me, I think you would call it “survival skills” that 
were totally beyond me. I learned to admire persistence and creativity and 

loyalty.   
 

So I returned home and came back to Earth again and again. As you see, 
compared to the lifespans experienced by those souls incarnating into the 

human family of Earth, ours are quite long. I made friends among those in 
Atlantis. It was very interesting to have a friend on the soul level and have 

that friend incarnate again and again. I saw younger siblings grow and 
mature and become strong, independent and sure on their own.  
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What I see now in the human family of Earth are far too many who are 

comfortable in their lives and suffer from the same – how shall I put it? – 
limited perspective that I had when I first came to Earth. 

 
So one of the things that I would advise you to do as you approach this new 

civilization is to recognize that there can be joy and competence and 
creativity and perseverance and pain and heartache and determination 

among those who live in a totally different level of society. It does not 
matter whether you are at different levels because of the house you live in 

compared with the house they live in, the home you have compared with the 
home they have, or whether the difference is in religious beliefs or beliefs in 

how one relates to one's family members.  
 

All this I would have you realize, and have you realize as well that you are 
probably quite comfortable where you are because this is the circumstance 

you know and understand and have become accustomed to. Then, when you 

meet one or view one or in some way experience one who comes from a 
different milieu, there is, I would say, a high probability that you will be 

comparing the differences, and that the differences you compare will be the 
outward differences: behaviors, appearance, choices. 

 
I am not asking you to in any way violate your value system, but I would ask 

you to consider the qualities of these individuals whether they are several 
notches above you, as it were, in your society or several notches below your 

level in your society. I would ask you to consider the qualities these 
individuals present, demonstrate and experience, and to compare those 

qualities to the qualities that you present, demonstrate and value. Look at 
this as perhaps a path, or a step on the path to Oneness. 

 
This goes under the header of, “Don't do as I did. Do as I advise,” and 

consider not making the mistake I did. And if you have made that mistake, 

as I did, may you recover quickly and learn to appreciate the concept of 
Oneness and all that can possibly be joyfully shared within that concept of 

Oneness. 
 

Thank you. 
 

Sartarius* 
(from the Pleiades) 
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